
 

       

 

    
         In reply refer to: 

2020-HAM-49877 

October 28, 2020 

 
 

Wood Environment & Infrastructure Solutions, Inc. 

11003 Bluegrass Parkway, Suite 690 

Louisville, Kentucky 40299 

 

RE: Section 106 Review-Palisades Drive Pipeline Replacement Project, Cincinnati, Hamilton County, 

Ohio. 

 

Dear : 

 

This letter is in response to correspondence received on October 8, 2020 regarding the proposed Palisades 

Drive Pipeline Replacement Project that is being submitted as a requirement of the Ohio Power Siting 

Board (OPSB) Construction Notice. We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this project. The 

comments of the Ohio State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) are made pursuant to Section 149.53 of 

the Ohio Revised Code requesting cooperation among state agencies in the preservation of historic 

properties, Ohio Administrative Code Chapters 4906-4-08 (D). The comments of the Ohio SHPO are also 

submitted in accordance with the provisions of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 

1966, as amended (54 U.S.C. 306108 [36 CFR 800]). 

 

The proposed undertaking involves the replacement and installation of approximately 700 LF of new 24-

inch gas pipeline within one of three proposed routes. Each route is located within the same, modern 

residential yard. Additionally, one laydown /staging area is also proposed for the project. According to the 

information provided, which included a check of our records (Project Summary Form), no historic 

properties, previously recorded cultural resources, or previous surveys are documented within or adjacent 

to the Area of Potential Effects (APE), as defined in the submission. Therefore, based on previous 

disturbances associated with residential urban development, the presence of Urban land soils, and slope, 

the SHPO concurs with Wood that this project, as proposed, has little to no potential to contain significant 

archaeological deposits and will have no effect on historic properties. No further coordination is required 

for this project unless the scope of work changes or archaeological remains are discovered during the 

course of the project. In such a situation, this office should be contacted as required by 36 CFR § 800.13. 

If you have any questions concerning this review, please contact me by email at  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 Project Reviews Coordinator (archaeology) 

Resource Protection and Review 

State Historic Preservation Office 

 

 

 

                     RPR Serial No. 1086022 
"Please be advised that this is a Section 106 decision. This review decision may not extend to other SHPO programs." 
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